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August 30, 2018 
 
 
City of Richmond 
Department of Planning and Development Review 
900 East Broad Street, Room 511 
Richmond, VA 23219 
 
RE: 2119 East Broad Street, SUP application, APPLICANT’S REPORT 
 
The property is currently a single family home with an outbuilding/garage. The proposed use 
of the property is a single family home (unchanged) and conversion of the existing 
outbuilding/garage to become a residential apartment. The existing property is not, by right, 
allowed to have an apartment in the garage due to the lot size and parking requirement.  
 
Lot size: The structures are currently existing – no change is being made to the existing 
footprint of the buildings.  (Note that an existing enclosed second story porch is being 
enlarged by 4”-6” to allow for use of space to become a bathroom, however the porch will 
remain under the existing roofline.) The first floor footprint will remain unchanged. Although 
the property is not large enough for an apartment by right, the built density of the property 
will remain unchanged.  
 
Compatibility: The project’s Owners are using historic preservation tax credits to assist with 
funding the renovation. The renovation will be in compliance with the Secretary of the 
Interiors Guidelines for Rehabilitating Historic Structures – therefore ensuring compatibility 
with the surrounding historic neighborhood.   
 
Parking: The existing outbuilding has an associated curb cut which allows access to the 
outbuilding/garage, however the existing outbuilding is small and has difficult to use doors 
which currently complicate it’s ability to use for vehicle storage. The curb cut currently takes 1 
street parking space. The conversion of the outbuilding/garage to an apartment will allow the 
curb cut to be returned to a curb. A street parking space will then be made available where 
currently there is none – therefore the addition of the apartment will have no real impact of 
the parking availability of the neighborhood. 
 
Additional Information: Currently the property has a large retaining wall that supports the City 
sidewalk and 22rd street. The wall is in need of repair. The cost to repair the wall is significant 
due to its size and retainage. The ability to use the garage as an apartment will offset the 
tremendous cost to repair the wall which will improve the City sidewalk and safety of 22nd 
street. 
 
 


